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Dear   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

27 August 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies, as well as the 16 January 2025 decision by the Marine Corps Performance Evaluation 

Review Board (PERB), the 18 November 2024 Advisory Opinion (AO) provided to the PERB 

by the Headquarters Marine Corps Performance Evaluation Section (MMPB-23), and your 

rebuttal of 27 February 2025. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the fitness report for the reporting period 

24 November 2021 to 26 May 2022 due to its unjust markings.  Specifically, you contend the 

fitness report is unjust because your relief as the Aircraft Maintenance Officer (AMO) was 

inconsistent with what “[your] peers and commanders had experienced during similar 

situations.”  By your own detailed statement, you acknowledged that you “failed to properly 

prepare the department for the inspection cycle” but you contend factors beyond your control 

should have been considered.  Additionally, you contend that “[w]hile it is not acceptable to fail 

an inspection, the squadron’s ability to safely repair and fly the aircraft was not called into 

question, and there was no ceasing of flight operations.”  Further, you contend you “lacked the 

appropriate time to ensure the training of the new division officers and over 100 Marines joining 

the department within weeks of the inspection cycle.”  In your rebuttal response of 27 February 

2025, you also contend the inspectors informed you that “removal was outside the intent of the 

inspection program, especially because the squadron did not have any discrepancies that resulted 

in a concern for [the] ability to safely fly aircraft.”  Lastly, you contend you were provided 






